
7th June 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well and that you and your family had a restful and enjoyable 

half-term break. As we commence this new half-term, I am writing to share some im-

portant updates and remind everyone of the significance of upcoming events. 

Firstly, I would like to extend a warm welcome back to all our students. It is always a 

pleasure to see their enthusiasm and readiness to learn after a break. Our dedicated staff 

have been working diligently to prepare for this final half- term ahead, ensuring that our 

students continue to receive the highest quality education in a supportive and nurturing 

environment. This half-term promises to be filled with engaging learning opportunities, 

exciting extracurricular activities, and important milestones. As always, we encourage 

our students to take full advantage of all that is on offer and to strive for excellence in all 

their endeavours.   

We commemorated a significant historical event—D-Day—this week in school in Form 

Time as part of our SMSC Programme. As you know, D-Day marks the anniversary of the 

Allied invasion of Normandy on June 6, 1944, a pivotal moment in World War II that 

played a crucial role in the liberation of Europe. This event holds profound historical im-

portance and serves as a powerful reminder of the sacrifices made for the freedoms we 

enjoy today. We invite you to join us in remembering and reflecting on this important 

day. Encouraging discussions at home about D-Day can help reinforce the lessons 

learned at school and provide a deeper understanding of the impact of this historical 

event. 

As we move forward into this half-term, please remember that open communication be-

tween home and school is key to our students' success. Should you have any questions 

or concerns, do not hesitate to reach out to your child’s teachers. Together, we can en-

sure that every student has a positive and productive end to this academic year. 

Thank you for your continued support and partnership in your child's education. We look 

forward to a successful and meaningful half-term ahead. 

Miss Ducker 

Headteacher 

Headteacher’s Newsletter 



D-Day—6th June 1944 

D-Day is the name given to the June 6, 1944, invasion of 

the beaches at Normandy in northern France by troops from the United 

States, Canada, the United Kingdom and other countries during World War 

II. France at the time was occupied by the armies of Nazi Germany, and the 

amphibious assault—codenamed Operation Overlord—landed some 

156,000 Allied soldiers on the beaches of Normandy by the end of the day. 

Despite their success, some 4,000 Allied troops were killed by German sol-

diers defending the beaches. At the time, the D-Day invasion was the largest 

naval, air and land operation in history, and within a few days about 326,000 

troops, more than 50,000 vehicles and some 100,000 tons of equipment had 

landed. By August 1944, all of northern France had been liberated, and in 

spring of 1945 the Allies had defeated the Germans.  

Historians often refer to D-Day as the beginning of the end of World War II. 

Thank you to Mr Smith for organising a wreath to be displayed in school 

so we can remember this day 80 years on from the actual event.  







Pastoral Focus 

Mrs Fanning, Senior Assistant Headteacher 

This week, our school pastoral focus challenges students to 
consider their conduct in the local community.  

 

We are incredibly proud of our outstanding reputation within 
our locality and the positive relationships we have built.  

 

Please encourage your child to think about their behaviour 
in the community and how they can positively represent 
themselves and our school.  



What’s being happening in form time this week? 

Mrs Fanning, Senior Assistant Headteacher 

 

This week, Form Tutors have been conducting their uniform 
and equipment checks to ensure that students are ‘Ready to 
Learn’.  

 

By doing this, we hope to minimise any disruptions to learn-
ing so teachers can teach, and our students can learn.  

 

Please ensure that your child is properly attired and fully 
equipped for their school day.  



Musical Community Work 

Mr Wells, Director of Faculty 

 

A number of our students performed music to KS1 and KS2 
students at Hacton Primary school this week. Students sang 
solos, played work they did in class and a Y10 rock band per-
formed a number of songs. 

After the performance one student said to their teacher: 

 

“This is the best day in my life” 

 

Well done to our students on a great performance and for 
providing a fantastic experience.  Thomas B 

Aedan D 
Joseph W 

Kieran McW 
Nikhil P 

Isabelle D 
Mollie B 
Louise B  

Jasmine K 
Gersa U 
River G 

Rukhsana B 
Ava K 

Emily K 
Carys M 

Francesca N 







Parking and Driving 

Keeping our Community Safe 

 

We would really appreciate your support in keeping the road outside of 
school safe for our students.  

Residents along Marlborough Gardens have shared with us that their drive-
ways are being blocked and cars are parking on the double-yellow lines. 

Every day, staff supervise the entrance and departure of students, and have 
personalised witnessed the following: 

 

 3 point turns outside the school holding up traffic and overhanging on-
to the pavement where students are walking 

 Cars dropping students at the gate and holding up traffic 

 Actual collisions with other cars 

 Cars clearly travelling in excess of the speed limit 

 Impromptu stopping in the middle of the road to let children out of the 
car 



Sporting Success! 
 
On Saturday 25th May 2024, Gabriel is proud to have won a Gold 
medal in the  continuous fighting category at the Kokoro Kai and 
Wakarishin 16th International Ju-Jitsu Championships at South-
end.   



Personalised Learning Award 
 
This week’s Personalised Learning Award goes to Saira!  
 
Saira has been amazing this week working on her speech and lan-
guage targets.  
 
Saira’s swimming has also come a long way and this is something 
she really enjoys doing!  
 
Keep up the hard work! We are so proud of you! 



Sparx Winners—Miss Towey, Director of Maths 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Achievement Points—Mr Morritt, Head of Year 11 /  

Head of Waltham House 

 

 

Year 7

Oliver C 7TW

Karas S 7CG

Aamnah A 7WL

Year 8

Dhaval N 8DM

Millie B 8DS

Tayeb M 8CBC

Year 11

Neve D 11DC

Soares DS 11TJ

Claudia R 11TJ

Year 10

Phillip S 10DH

Esther J 10WMc

Azlaan R 10DG

Year 9

Elson D 9CN

Kianna K 9DL

Aadhavan N 9TBH

Week 41
Top 3 XP from each 
year group for this 

week

Achievement Point Totals 

Well Done to our 
Weekly Winners

Year AP BP Total Last Total Increase

7 38098 1288 36810 34389 2421

8 34186 2319 31867 30856 1011

9 26124 2579 23545 22858 687

10 18228 1877 16351 15927 424

11 10817 1738 9079 9011 68

117652 113041 4611Overall Conduct Score

Year Group Totals

House AP BP Total Last Total Increase

Chapman 32450 2392 30058 29294 764

Dickens 33641 2340 31301 30487 814

Talbot 28817 2244 26573 25771 802

Waltham 28901 2791 26110 25380 730

House Totals

Year 7

Emme S 7TW Nethumi P 8CBC

Year 8

Year 9

Oliver B 9TL

Year 10

Courtney S 10OA

Oscar H 10OA
John H 11O

Year 11





Want to try something different?  
Want to get fit?  
Want to meet new people? 
 
Established in 2001, Kazen Kai prides itself in excellent 
teaching of traditional Martial Arts (Karate, Kick Boxing and 
Taekwondo), Self-Defence and Fitness classes for all ages 
and abilities. 
 
They have four full-time centres in Essex, and many other 
satellite clubs across Essex, Kent, North East England and 
Jersey. 
 
There is a class for everyone at Kazen Kai, click here to find 
one for you: Clubs (kazenkai.com)  

https://www.kazenkai.com/clubs



























